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Induction program is an initiative to groom the overall personality of students and make them 

acquainted with the culture of the institution. Indira College of Engineering and Management conducted 

the 11th Induction Program for the First Year Engineering Students on 17th August 2017. The 

Vishveshvarya Hall was occupied by hundreds of aspiring students.  

 

The aim of the program was to ensure that every student feels welcomed, engaged and excited to begin 

with their new and important stage of the education. The idea was to make the students aware of their 

prospective opportunities and to show them the path they have adopted in order to become successful 

engineers.  

The function started with the national anthem. This was followed by garlanding of Saraswati statue by 

Chairperson Dr.Tarita Shankar. 



 

 

The Director, Dr. Sunil Admuthe, an expert known in the academic community for his knowledge and 

resourcefulness, welcomed the gathering. He discussed about the importance of Automation. He also 

presented a video about home automation and automation in banks. 

 

 



The function was graced by the top management dignitaries. An auspicious bamboo sapling was 

presented to the Chief Guest Dr. Anil Kumar by Dr.Tarita Shankar. A video on IGI was shown to the 

students after welcoming the dignitaries.  

 

This was followed by a motivating speech by the Group Director Prof. Chetan Wakalkar, Indira Group of 

Institutes. Being an enthusiastic leader, he presented about the revolution in industries. 

 



Our honorable chairperson Dr. Tarita Shankar, a friend, philosopher and guide, gave some hints on how 

to lead the life of a human being and presented a video about how to be a good human being. 

 



The Chief Guest Dr. Anil Kumar shared the experiences of his life and how to utilize the facilities 

available and create opportunity. He also advised the students to make less use of mobile. 

 

 



The toppers of FE were felicitated by all the dignitaries. This was followed by the felicitation of the 

guests by our Chairperson Dr. Tarita Shankar and the Group director, Prof. Chetan Wakalkar.   

 

The session ended with the vote of thanks by vice Principal Dr.Poorna Shankar. 

 

 

 


